

8549 Swan Ave ♦ Newaygo Mi. 49337 ♦ Phone 231-652-9940

April 4, 2025

Dear Supporting Church,

It is with sadness and joy that I send this letter of transfer concerning Russell and Cathy Kidman. Sad because they are dear friends and understand the idea of faithfulness with regards as members of Bills Lake Baptist Church. Great joy because the Kidman's are involved in a New Testament Church and continue to support a pastor and the ministries in which they are members of.

We, at Bills Lake Baptist Church, will continue to support the Kidman's at their new Church and pray that you will do the same. The Kidman's are not changing fields or ministries, but desire to be active in the church where they attend the most when not on the road. The ministry of reaching our veterans', family of veterans, and active duty members is such an important ministry because many are not reached because they feel like there is no one that understands; but that has changed with Brother Russell and Sister Cathy. Each carries a special burden with their experience as a family member of active service member or one who was deployed in a combat wartime event.

Please except this letter as a recommendation for continued support. If you need to call and speak to me concerning this subject my cell # is: (231) 225-2726.

Very Respectfully,

Dr. Ricky L/Tuttle PhD